Omagh Probus Club
Zoom Meeting Wednesday 2nd December at 10.30am

In Attendance : Jim McBain, Bob Lingwood, Oliver Loughran, Kenneth Collins,  Sam Bullock, David Haddow, Jim Alderdice, Michael Cooney, Hugh Ward, Desmond Smart,  Harman Scott and Alistair Orr

Jim McBain as host to the Zoom meeting admitted and welcomed members to the meeting.  

Christmas Cards to Widows and Club Members
After discussion whether to post or hand deliver the Christmas cards it was unanimously agreed that they would all be posted. 
Club Secretary Alistair Orr said he would put stamps on the addressed cards and deliver them to President Michael Cooney to include his greeting.  Michael then shared his choice of greeting with the members.

Retirement of member
Alistair also informed members he had a telephone call from a member who wished to retire from Probus at the end of the year. He had informed Alistair how much he had enjoyed club meetings and wished the club all the best for the future.  Members wished  him all the best in the future.

Welfare
Desmond Smart gave an update on a member who was ill at the moment.

New Members
Kenneth Collins suggested that when we get back to face to face meetings we need to try to recruit new members to the club. A number of members said they had tried to recruit new members during the epidemic, without success. .  Oliver Loughran said it was difficult for any organisation to recruit new members in the present lockdown circumstances.

International Day of People with Disabilities
Hon President Bob Lingwood informed members that the 3rd December was the International Day of People with Disabilities. He also stated that the previous Saturday he had attended a Northern Ireland wide Zoom meeting of The Churches Forum.

New-year Message Fr. Christopher McDermott
Responding to a question from Kenneth Collins, President Michael Cooney said everything was booked in St Joseph’s Hall for the meeting. However no date could be fixed at present.  It was suggested that due to the roll out of the Covid 19 vaccine announced today it could be February before the meeting could take place.

The meeting ended at 11.05am


